
Efficiency Bar Examination for officers in Grade I Class 3 of the Sri Lanka 

Information and Communication Technology Service - 2018(II)2023 

 

To all the officers who have applied for the above examination,  
 

As per the notification on the above efficiency bar examination published in the Gazette of the 

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka No. 2,331 dated 04.05.2023, arrangements are being 

made by the Director General of the Sri Lanka Institute of  Development Administration to conduct 

the said examination on 11.06.2023.    

 

02. Your attention is drawn to the following matters related to the eligibility to apply for the said 

examination.  

 

I. The officers in Grade I, Class 3, of the Sri Lanka Information and Communication 

Technology Service shall strictly be eligible to apply for this examination.    

 

II. In addition, the officers, if any, who have satisfied in each and every way all the requirements 

for promotion to Grade I, Class 3, of the Sri Lanka Information and Communication 

Technology Service by the closing date of applications for the examination but have not been 

able to receive the relevant letter of promotion so far due to any delay and have applied for 

the above examination, can also be considered as officers who have satisfied the required 

qualifications.    

 

03. However, in the context where more candidates have applied for this examination than 

expected, it is observed that a considerable number of officers of the Sri Lanka Information and 

Communication Technology Service who do not belong to either of the above categories and have not 

been qualified to apply for this examination, as well as officers of other services, have applied for this 

examination.     

 

04. Under this circumstance, please note that a Google Form is introduced to identify the officers 

who are truly qualified to apply for this examination.   Accordingly, only the officers who are 

qualified to apply for this examination as per paragraphs 02.I and II above should confirm that they 

are officers who are definitely qualified to appear for the above examination by filling out and 

submitting the Google form accessible via the link below. Action will be taken by me to inform the 

Director General of the Sri Lanka Institute of Development Administration to allow only those 

officers to appear for the examination.  

https://bit.ly/3BVdBky 

 

Time will be given only from 29.05.2023 to midnight on 31.05.2023 to fill out the Google 

form.    

 

05.  It is further informed that the officers, if any, who are not qualified to apply for this 

examination but have applied for the examination, should adhere to the measures taken by me, as the 

appointing authority, in that regard.   

 

 

Sgd/ S. Alokabandara  

Director General of Combined Services 

https://bit.ly/3BVdBky

